                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 19TH OCTOBER  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Llewellyn, Rouse, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                    MINUTES
147/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor Harris.
148/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None
149/15    MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 21ST SEPTEMBER  2015.
               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn seconded by Councillor Richards  it was –
               RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 21st September be approved.
150/15   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
               On the proposition of Councillor  Vincent, seconded by Councillor Earley it was –
               RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for September 2015.
                                       (ii)To approve payment of cheque numbers 2290 to 2295.
151/15   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported on a dialogue with a resident concerning speeding at Merstone. He would 

               explore the possibility of placing an illuminating speed sign in the vicinity. He had attended a waste 

               management contract seminar and felt the new arrangements should be given chance to settle before 

               engaging with the providers on problems arising.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
152/15   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS
               Councillor Earley reported that no crime figures were available and that due to illness he had been unable 

               to attend the car parking strategy seminar. There was a possible timing problem with the Parish Magazine 

               deadlines each month being prior to the date of Parish Council meetings. He would investigate this further   

               with the producer of the magazine, and also possible reporting in the County Press.
               Councillor Bevan reported that he had taken on the role of Secretary to the NPS&CA, Councillor Earley 

               would become the Parish Council new representative on the Committee of NPS&CA. Councillor Bevan 

               also asked that  care should be taken by users of the Parish Hall when using painting materials.
               Councillor Vincent reported on the continued spread of potholes in Winford Road.

               Councillor Davison reported on the  latest IWALC meeting and Visit Isle of Wights proposal to introduce   

               a business levy for promoting the island.
              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted.
153/15   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

               The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence. 
                RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted and that the offer of a £5,000 Community Benefits 

                                         contribution from Lightsource be accepted. A consultation would be undertaken on the 

                                         usage of the monies.
154/15   PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following  application was considered –
               TCP/32197/A: Land adjacent Nilmotner, Newport Road, Apse Heath. Approval of reserved matters.

            .           
               RESOLVED: To make no objection to the application.
               It was noted that a planning appeal had been made in respect of the IWC refusal to give approval to

               an application in respect of 1, Clff View, Winford Road, Newchurch. The Parish Council had previously

               commented that it had no objection to the application.

155/15    PLANNING DECISIONS
                The following planning decisions were reported –

                1.TCP/15959/K Land adjacent to Devonia, Dyers Lane, Newport. Alterations and conversion of 
                   workshop to dwelling. Refused

                2. TCP/02030/G Greenbank Cottage, Alverstone Road, Queenbower.Proposed outbuilding to form 
                    office.Approved

                3. TCP/31677/A. Wacklands Farm, Wacklands Lane Newchurch. Outline for agricultural dwelling.                

                    Approved

                4. TCP/18668/D: 1 Fuschia Cottages, Newport Road, Apse Heath. Two storey extension to form living 
                     accommodation. Approved.

                RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted. 
156/15    PARISH HALL WORKS – DOORS, BENCH AND GUTTERING
                Mr Rackett had fitted new outer entrance doors to the Parish Hall and fitted the new bench outside the 

                 hall. Councillor Bevan reported on discussion he had had with a builder regarding replacement guttering.
                 RESOLVED: That Mr Rackett be asked to paint and make good the area between the  inner and outer 

                                          entrance doors, and that.Councillor Bevan arrange the necessary replacement of 

                                          guttering.  
157/15      CAR PARK AT SCHOOL LANE              
                  The Clerk reported that he had received a response from the DVLA regarding the identification of the 

                  owner of parked vehicle  registration HW04 DVB. DVLA advised that details of ownership could not 

                  be released unless the Parish Council registered with the Information Commissioner.
               .
                   The Clerk had however been able to identify the owner  and had written to him  requesting that the 

                    vehicle be removed within seven days
                   RESOLVED: That the Parish Council register with the Information Commissioner and that legal 

                                             advice be sought on the enforcement of vehicle removal. 
158/15      PLANNING CHANGES
                  A paper had been produced by Ryde Town Council setting out options on aspects of a future planning 

                  service. This included the possible employment of an enforcement officer by IWC to be devoted entirely 

                  to work on behalf of Parish & Town Councils who would pay IWC the associated costs of employment.
                  It was proposed that these costs could be shared on a number of electors basis of all participating 

                  Councils. It was reported that a similar arrangement had been successful regarding the employment of 
                  an Environmental Officer.

                   RESOLVED: The Council subscribe to the proposed employment of an Enforcement Officer subject 
                                             to a maximum annual financial contribution of £1,000/                 :

159/15      LAND ADJACENT TO THE COMMUNITY GARDEN.

                  The Clerk reported that he had made a form submission to the Land Registry to enquire as

                   to ownership of the land.
                   RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

160/15      COUNCIL TAX REDUCTION SCHEME
                  Details of options being considered by the Isle of Wight Council (IWC) had been previously distributed.                  

                  A consultation exercise was underway seeking views across the community on which option IWC 

                  should introduce.
                   RESOLVED: That no Parish Council response to the consultation be made, individual members 
                                             should comment as such if they so chose. 
161/15     BINS/CONTAINERS IN SCHOOL LANE CAR PARK

                 An e mail had been received from the Isle of Wight Council advising that its new waste contractor, 
                 Amey, would be undertaking a review of the effectiveness of all ‘ Bring Banks’ on the island. After 
                 discussion regarding the bins sited at the School Lane car park it was –
                  RESOLVED: That IWC be advised that the vessels at School Lane car park were underused and that it 
                                           was the Parish Councils opinion that they should be removed.

162/15      BUS SERVICES 
                 An update was given on the retention of a late No. 8 service, which was being led by Bembridge Parish 
                  Council. The Clerk had obtained details of the subsidised bus service for young people  being 
                  introduced by Shalfleet Parish Council
                  RESOLVED: 1. The latest information from Bembridge Parish Council be welcomed.  
                                           2. That the Clerk contact The Heights re information on Winford residents using its 

                                               facilities, and Councillor Richards to seek information on Winford users of Shanklin 

                                               Youth Centre.
163/15      REQUEST FOR FINANCIAL CONTRIBUTION
                  An application for a financial contribution had been received from fund raisers of the Isle of Wight 
                  Music, Drama & Dance Festival in respect of its 2016 event. It was brought to members attention that 

                  the organisation currently had assets of  over £52,000. 
                  RESOLVED: That no contribution be made towards the 2016 event.
164/15        DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                   The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 16th 

                    November  in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 9.14pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              16TH NOVEMBER 2015                                    
